








  [External Email]

FW: Measure E

City Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>
Fri 5/31/2024 1:54 PM
To:​Rules and Open Government Committee Agendas <rulescommitteeagenda@sanjoseca.gov>​

 
 
From: Eugene Torres 
Sent: Friday, May 31, 2024 9:42 AM
To: The Office of Mayor Matt Mahan <mayor@sanjoseca.gov>; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov>; City
Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>
Subject: Measure E
 
 

 

Some people who received this message don't often get email from  Learn why this is
important

Honorable Mayor & Councilmembers,
 
 
 
My name is Eugene, and I am the Director of Programs at Family Supportive Housing. We are writing to
express our concern about the latest budget proposal, which slashed desperately needed funding for
affordable housing.
 
We welcome hundreds of homeless families to our Shelter every year.  The vast majority simply need an
affordable place to live.  They are had working folks, who pay their taxes and contribute in a positive way
to the fabric of our community.  They simply need an affordable place to live. Shelter alone does not end
homelessness.  Affordable housing will end homelessness. We provide a temporary place for homeless
families to stay.  When their temporary stay is over, there is nowhere for them to go, but back on the
street.  This is not solving homelessness! We must use Measure E funds to build affordable housing, as
was intended.  
 
The proposed budget would potentially leave ZERO Measure E dollars for affordable housing and,
instead, shift funding into temporary shelters and abatement efforts. We cannot abandon the permanent
affordable housing our community desperately needs, and we are looking to your leadership to find
funding alternatives to maintain both community priorities. 
 
 
 
Thank you for your leadership; I am confident we can accomplish this together. 
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  This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Eugene Torres
Director of Programs
Family Supportive Housing, Inc.
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  [External Email]

FW: Measure E  preserving funds for affordable housing

City Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>
Thu 5/30/2024 12:49 PM
To:​Rules and Open Government Committee Agendas <rulescommitteeagenda@sanjoseca.gov>​

 
 
From: Richard Konda 
Sent: Thursday, May 30, 2024 12:28 PM
To: The Office of Mayor Matt Mahan <mayor@sanjoseca.gov>; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov>; City
Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>
Subject: Measure E - preserving funds for affordable housing
Importance: High
 
 

 

Honorable Mayor & Councilmembers,

 My name is Richard Konda, and I am the Executive Director at Asian Law Alliance (ALA). I am
writing to express my concern about the latest budget proposal, which slashed desperately
needed funding for affordable housing.

 Many of our clients at ALA live in overcrowded or substandard housing.  While most of our
clients are currently housed, they live from pay check to pay check and could easily become
unhoused.  That is why it is critical to preserve Measure E funding for permanent affordable
housing.

 The proposed budget would potentially leave ZERO Measure E dollars for affordable housing
and, instead, shift funding into temporary shelters and abatement efforts. We cannot abandon
the permanent affordable housing our community desperately needs, and we are looking to
your leadership to find funding alternatives to maintain both community priorities.

 Thank you for your leadership; I am confident we can accomplish this together.

Sincerely, 
----

Richard Konda (he/him/his)
Executive Director

 ​

Phone: 

Email:
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​
 

       
 
STATEMENT OF CONFIDENTIALITY   This message is being sent by a legal organization   The contents of this email message and any attachments are

confidential and are intended solely for the addressee   The information may also be legally privileged   This transmission is sent in trust, for the sole purpose

of delivery to the intended recipient   If you have received this transmission in error, any use, reproduction or dissemination of this transmission is strictly

prohibited   If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately by reply email and delete this message and its attachments, if any  

Email is covered by the Electronic Communications Privacy Act, 18 USC 2510 2521 and is legally privileged
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June 10, 2024 

 

City Of San Jose 
200 E Santa Clara Street 
San Jose, Ca 95113 
 

Re: Measure E Support Dollars for Temp Housing & Homeless Services 
 
 
Dear City Council Members, 
 
 
 
I am the owner of Story Road Recycling LLC located in District 7. I urge you to please allocate 
more budget dollars from Measure E for temporary housing and homeless services. Hearing the 
challenge that the city of San Jose has of clearing the waterways of homelessness, will escalate 
the growing encampments issues without adequate shelters in place. 
 
Our business has paid out a total of $20 million dollars to the residents of San Jose who choose 
to recycle their beverage containers since we re-opened 5 years ago. Although we have made 
some progress in improving homeless encampments surrounding our business, there is still 
much work to be done and this issue requires on-going city commitment and support that 
requires funding.  
 
Insurance companies are now scrutinizing general liability coverage for businesses with 
homeless problems, and this will only move business out. We are working to make additional 
investments in San Jose, but fearful there is no long-term planning to keep the homless issue 
under control. 
 
My business is committed to providing a clean, safe location for residents to recycle, but it will 
take a joint effort with the city to do their part in the neighborhood. We enforce strict policies 
at our location and refuse or ban service to those who do not follow proper etiquette.  
 
 

 
 
 
 

  BROKERAGE   PARTNERSHIP 



 
If you have any questions, please contact Ralph Alcantar at  

 

 

Sincerely, 

Ralph H. Alcantar, Jr 

Ralph H. Alcantar, Jr-Owner 

Story Road Recycling LLC-storyroadrecycling.com 

Story Mini Store 

TOMRA of North America Brokerage Partnership-tomra.com 

 

 

 

 

 





June 10, 2024

Re: Restore current level of funding for Climate Smart San Jose and the Climate &
Seismic Resilience program

To Mayor Mahan, Vicemayor Kamei, and Councilmembers:

Mothers Out Front Silicon Valley is very concerned to see the proposal to cut funding for
the Climate Smart San José program of the Environmental Services Department and
the Climate & Seismic Resilience program.

While the Memo released on Friday by Mayor Mahan and Councilmembers Cohen,
Davis, Foley and Torres proposes to add an additional $100,000 to the amount originally
proposed, which we appreciate, this still represents a cut of 32% from this year’s
Climate Smart nonpersonal budget as shown on this table. The Memo also proposes a
cut of $100,000 to the Climate & Seismic Resilience allocation. These reductions are
deeply troubling.

With the climate crisis escalating even faster than scientists predicted and the need for
local action greater than ever, we should under no circumstances reduce the resources
allocated to protect current and future generations from devastating climate impacts. As
we fast approach irreversible climate tipping points that may lead to an uninhabitable
climate, postponing action until later is TOO late.

While the City faces a challenging budget season, cutting climate funding today will
result in greater costs down the road. Our residents already face climate threats today,
such as extreme heat, indoor air pollution from gas appliances, and degraded air quality
from gas cars and climate-fueled wildfires. We should be discussing how to increase our
climate funding from last year, not how much to cut it.

We ask that you prioritize the health and safety of your residents by:



A) restoring the Climate Smart funding to the amount allocated in FY 2023-24 (add
an additional $200,000 to the amount currently proposed), and

B) restoring the amount originally proposed for the Climate & Seismic Resilience
program.

On behalf of our children and community,
Linda Hutchins-Knowles
Co-Founder and Team Coordinator
Mothers Out Front Silicon Valley





 















 
 

California League of United Latin American Citizens 

RESOLUTION CHAMPIONING SERVICES TO MCKINNEY VENTO 

HOMELESS STUDENTS AND THEIR FAMILIES 

 

WHEREAS, homeless students in our public schools are the subject of McKinney 

Vento federal law and such students and their families are not presently benefiting 

from the coordination of City policies, County social services with County Offices of 

Education and school districts; 
 

WHEREAS, Latino students and families account for the majority of the doubled up, 

underhoused, and unsheltered population but are effectively invisible to local 

jurisdictions during the formulation of local policies and budgets, thus vital aid fails to 

reach McKinney Vento qualified students and their families; 

 

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that California LULAC strongly urges the City 

of San Jose, the County of Santa Clara, the Santa Clara County Office of Education, 

school districts and other local jurisdictions throughout California to initiate strategic 

coordination of direly needed housing assistance and social services for homeless 

students covered by McKinney Vento federal law; and 

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that California LULAC commits to working closely 

with local jurisdictions in advancing state and federal legislation that will provide 

greater resources for coordinated services to homeless students covered by McKinney 

Vento federal law. 
 

SUBMITTED by LULAC District 14, Founded by Rev. Deacon Sal Alvarez, M.S.W. 

Sylvia Alvarez, J.D., President, Council #3262 Meadowfair 

Serena Alvarez, J.D., President, Council #3090 Santa Clara 

Michelle Osorio, M.P.A, Council #3270 Silicon Valley Professionals and California 

Vice-President on Women 

 

ADOPTED BY CALIFORNIA LULAC ON MAY 19, 2019 (ANAHEIM, CA) 
 







































































































































 

English Translation below: 

Hola mi nombre es Maricela Bentancourt, e vivido en el este de San José en los 
departamentos de Virginia por 30 años. Estoy escribiendo este mensaje porque me 
gustria que se pongan su mano en el corazon y no toquen los fondos designados a 
viviendas asequibes porque esto impactaria a mi y a muchas familias de bajos 
ingresos. El este de san jose lo miran marginal pero de aqui tambien salen 
profecionales, mi hijo nacio y se graduo en el este de san jose y ahora es un sheriff del 
condado de Santa Clara.Entre nosotros los vecinos creamos una comunidad segura 
donde fortelesemos la criancia de nuestros hijos. Al quitar los fondos de vivienda 
asequibles varias familias van a enfrentar desalojo y estos lasos de la comunidad unida 
se perderan. Les pedimos a que no toquen la medida E porfavor.  

Gracias,  

Maricela Bentancourt  

 

 

 Hello, my name is Maricela Bentancourt, and I have lived in the east of San Jose in the
 departments of Virginia for 30 years. I am writing this message because I would like you

 to put your hand on your heart and not touch the funds designated for affordable
 housing because this would impact me and many low-income families. They see East
 San Jose as marginal but professionals also come out of here, my son was born and

 graduated in East San Jose and is now a sheriff of Santa Clara County. Between us
 neighbors we created a safe community where we strengthen upbringing of our

 children. By defunding affordable housing, many famillies will face displacement and
 the close-knit community ties will be lost. We ask you not to touch measure E please.

  Thank you,

 Maricela Bentancourt

 














